US Attorney Tessa M Gorman  
Western District of Washington
700 Stewart Street, Suite 5220
Seattle, WA  98101-1271

As a Matlock resident, I am aware that in the past you have received numerous letters from the community. We are all concerned with the continuing misfeasance and malfeasance of our tax dollars while your department is currently investigating Mason County Fire District 12. We are also concerned with Life Safety issues. Considering that the individuals under investigation remain in control of the fire district, many residents in the district feel they will not have a timely response if they call 911.  The people under investigation are more concerned with covering their rearends than making sure that training, equipment, and apparatus are meeting NFPA Standards. I feel that it is only a matter of time before there will be loss of life in our community from the incompetence of the individuals that are under investigation.
This fraud and embezzlement started in 2019 and is still currently occurring.  The Washington State Auditors Office produced a fraud report in September 2022. The community came together to recall all 3 commissioners with 93% approval. With only weeks left before the vote those 3 commissioners stepped down and put family in their place, including the fire chief who was previously fired and under investigation for fraud and embezzlement. That same Fire Chief (now Chairman of the Board of Commissioners) continued to embezzle tax money by receiving daily wages, while at the same time shutting down all public comments at Commissioner meetings. Now the commissioner board chair is obstructing the newly elected (by the people) commissioner from all access and information that he needs to know to make lawful and educated decisions. 
Just recently, the fraudulent selling of vehicles to family members has continued. On December 30, 2023, the board chair sold a 2013 Ford Explorer (Command 12-1), which the district paid $7,000.00 for, to her father for $500.00. At the same time the board chair is continuing to pay herself illegal wages. In 2022, the fire district 12 commission authorized $245,344.61 in voucher approvals but actually spent $495,077.64. The 2023 budget for our fire district was $309,409.48, In 2023 they authorized in open public meetings $221,408.74. But they spent $321,108.26. Currently the secretary and chair only present to the full board approximately 25% of actual warrants to be approved at a public meeting. In January 2024, the chair presented to the board for approval $8,232.34 when the actual amount spent was $37,649.75.
This might not seem like a lot of money to you or the FBI, but to a small community like ours, it is enormous. Last year they spent $99,699.52 over budget without budget amendment or approval. I understand that the FBI is short staffed and has many cases to investigate, but I implore you to have the FBI proceed with as much haste as possible before our small community is without a fire department or the resources to rebuild a new one.

